RHE Deans Meeting
September 29, 2015 | 10:30 am – 3:00 pm 					

Attendees: Willan, Anderson, Pennington, Howard, Abraham, Smith, Cushman


10:30 – 12:00 Updates and Discussion Items  

CC+ Implementation 
Anderson provided an update on conversations with Auxiliaries regarding bookstore issues and a request to have student services enter full high school information: SSID and high school transcripts. Smith and Tuck noted concerns about competition within the high schools, particularly regarding tuition charges, admission standards, and instructional quality. The Department of Modern Languages has noted issues with high school teachers responding to email inquiries and instructions and is concerned about the consistent use of the department syllabus and text. Cushman reinforced to the group that, due to language sequencing, it is critical that these courses be taught in a consistent/standard way. 

AQIP
Willan and Anderson spoke with the AQIP regional campus visitors on 9/28/15. Zanesville and Chillicothe will be visited in the afternoon on November 3. Southern will be visited on November 4, with a stop to the Ohio Horse Park on the way to the airport. The AQIP visitors have asked for meetings with executive staff, campus leadership, faculty, staff, and students; a campus tour will also be provided. The deans will receive a copy of the final multi-campus report once it has been submitted to HLC. Additions or changes to documents in the AQIP Box folder should be made no later than October 7. Electronic access to campus documents will be provided to the reviewers no later than October 12. 

RHE Assessment Council
Support for the development of a RHE Assessment Council was evident among the RHE Leadership at the September 25 meeting. The deans were asked to forward campus nominees to Willan by October 5. The Council will be developed considering distribution across disciplines. Nominees can be either Group I or Group II faculty.  

EM Program Review
Spring 2016 program will go through review process similar to BTAS to revise curriculum. Deans need to communicate to program coordinators that the review will occur. Although proposals have been developed that include ideas for enrollment growth, industry changes and student enrollment suggest it is time to review and revise the program. 

RHE Leadership Debrief
[bookmark: _GoBack]Willan noted concern that few faculty were in attendance for the September 25 meeting. Tuck and Cushman noted that a number of faculty had conflicts with the meeting, which prohibited them from attending. Follow-up items: a student survey will be developed regarding interest in a common hour and evening courses starting later in the day; further discussion regarding a system common hour will be revisited following the survey and faculty feedback; the scholarship release program review will need to occur once faculty from the campuses provide feedback to the DC’s and Faculty Senators; nominees for the RHE Faculty Development Committee should be solicited and forwarded to Willan. 

Athens & RHE Academic Leadership Debrief
The deans reviewed the information shared during the Provost’s Academic Leadership meeting. Howard responded to questions regarding the budgeting proposal that was shared during the meeting and reviewed general information from the RCM Small Workgroup that has been developing the proposed information. 

Enrollments
Howard provided the deans with updated information on enrollments, including information about enrollments by student demographics. Additional analyses will be conducted to identify potential trend lines. 

Budget Templates
Howard explained the budget templates to the deans and responded to questions regarding the budget process for AY16-17. Howard will forward the link with budget development tools. 

1:00 Alicia Chavira Prado, Special Assistant to the Vice Provost for Diversity and Inclusion 
A multicultural faculty mentoring program will assign faculty mentors to new multicultural faculty with a goal of increasing faculty retention. Mentors and mentees are being recruited now; faculty members are encouraged to reach out to the Office of Diversity and Inclusion. Questions about the program should be directed to Prado. Tuck inquired about issues related to visas and noted a partnership with International Student and Faculty Services (ISFS) might prove fruitful for the mentoring program. Willan commended the Office of Diversity and Inclusion for their efforts in reaching out to and including the regional campuses. 

Smith inquired about financial resources for multicultural events and provided a general statement regarding funding available through the campuses. Prado oversees the “diversity enhancement fund” and does not believe the funds are limited to Athens campus uses: $500 maximum for projects. 

OUZ Website Mockup
Cushman showed the group the mockup for a proposed, new Ohio University Zanesville web site. Willan noted that any web changes need to be in collaboration and coordination with the other regional campuses. Willan will convene the regional campuses to discuss. 

Global / COIL Update
Five proposals were submitted from Zanesville, Southern, and Lancaster. Cushman will follow up with faculty to let them know of their participation in COIL. Funds for 2015-2016 have been secured. A Konneker grant will be pursued for 2016-2017. Each regional campus will contribute $1,000; Howard will coordinate. 



Background Checks for Adjunct Faculty / Staff
Tuck noted that this is an expensive process that has not been occurring consistently on the Chillicothe campus. Pennington noted the Southern campus began doing background checks because of initial dual enrollment programs. Willan confirmed that background checks need to be completed when making ANY new faculty or staff hires. Howard will be working with Adam Pergram to develop a hiring process document for the associate deans. Background check processing will be conducted through HR. 

OULN Compensation
Abraham provided an overview of the information currently listed on the OULN compensation site that is under review. The associate deans are working to update this information and will be presenting a proposal to the deans with recommended changes later this fall. Abraham specifically called the deans’ attention to the current policies on travel compensation, multi-campus compensation, and the course development grants. 

Slate Implementation 
Anderson provided an update from Undergraduate Admissions regarding the implementation of their new CRM: Slate. Anderson will follow up with each campus student services office to get more information about interest and opportunity and will invite Undergraduate Admissions to a future meeting. 

Other
Tuck shared an update from the UCC certificate committee. A proposal has been requested from the UCC group from RHE that speaks to the interest in changing the certificate policies to allow associate degree students to declare official certificates. Tuck and Anderson will work with a faculty committee to develop a proposal. 

Tuck presented a Chillicothe marketing question: should campuses start marketing online degree options? 

The deans discussed the option of creating another RHE global address list that would include all RHE faculty and RHE leadership. The question will be posed to the RHE Leadership. 



Upcoming Events: 
October 27		Athens / RHE Academic Leadership Meeting
November 2-4		HLC Accreditation Visit
November 13		OHIO Foundation Board Meeting
November 13		IUC Deans
December 1		Athens / RHE Academic Leadership Meeting
December 12		Fall Commencement 


